Mr. Shigehisa Takada

Chairman and Chief Executive Officer
Takata Corporation

¢/o Takata Holdings

2500 Takata Drive

Auburn Hills, M| 48326

Dear Mr. Takada:

On November 24, 2014, then Chairman Rockefeller, along with Senator Nelson, sent you a written request
for information and documents related to the Takata Corporation’s manufacturing and distribution of defective
airbags that have been linked to at least six deaths and a number of serious injuries in the United States.

In response to the Committee’s request, Takata, through its counsel, has provided two productions of
information and documents to the Committee. Unfortunately, these productions have not fully addressed
several of the Committee’s requests, including Requests 2-6, 10, 11, 16 and 17.

On March 4, 2015, Takata representatives provided Committee staff with a confidential briefing
regarding the outstanding production, as well as an update on Takata’s internal efforts to test potentially
defective airbag inflators and increase production of replacement inflators. During that meeting, Takata
representatives stated that another production of previously requested documents would be delivered to the
Committee the week of March 9, 2015. In particular, Committee staff was informed that the follow-up
productions would include:

once located, a March 2011 e-mail from Guillermo Apud titled, “Defectos y defectos y defectos!!!! that
stated, when translated into English, ‘A part that is not welded = one life less, which shows we are not
fulfilling the mission,” along with all emails replying to or forwarding that email referenced as part of
Request 6;

a copy of the May 2011 internal Takata safety inspection of the Monclova, Mexico production facility
and any associated documents also referenced as part of Request 6;

the corporate organizational charts referenced in Request 16; and

a copy of Takata's document retention policies referenced in Request 17.

We appreciate Takata’'s commitment to deliver outstanding responsive documents to the Committee as
soon as possible. Accordingly, we write to confirm that the documents identified above will be delivered to the
Committee no later than March 13, 2015. We also understand that you will provide the updated response to
Request 12 as soon as possible, and that those documents responsive to Requests 2-6, 10 and 11 and all further
documents responsive to the November 24, 2015 letter will be provided on a rolling basis, to the extent that they
are currently available to Takata. We ask that you confirm these understandings in writing.

Thank you for your assistance with this matter.



